
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

1. Do you currently permit lamppost banners in order to communicate Council messages? 
Yes 
 

2. If so, which organisation provides these for you? 
Lamppost Banners.com 

 
3. Are you tied into an exclusive agreement with any supplier and if so, when does it expire? 
2021 

 
4. When the agreement expires are you planning to go out to tender for these services and if not, 
why not? 
Yes 

 

5. What do you currently pay, per banner for the print and installation? 
Dependent on number of sites. 

 
6. Are you looking to open out any scheme to accept commercial advertising in the future? 
If we can get planning permission. 
 

7. Would you be interested in using your lampposts to display Covid information messages? 
We already do. 
 

8. Were you aware that Lamppost Banners Ltd, trading as Lamppostbanners.com offers these 
services? 
Yes 

 
9. Who is the main contact and what are their contact details for queries relating to installing council 
messages on lamp columns, or who would deal with it if this is something the Council is not currently 
doing? 
Paul Belfield 

 
If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications.  
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk.  

 
Yours sincerely 

 
John Allison 

Information Officer 

Chief Executive’s Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 

County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 
Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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